
 26th January 2024 

Tomlinscote School 

NEWSLETTER 

Key Dates  
 
 

 

Mon 29th Jan                                   
Year 9 Options evening                  

7pm Main Hall 
 

Tue 30th Jan                                     
Year 9 Student Options Assembly 

8.30am 
 

Fri 9th Feb                                      
INSET DAY 

 

Mon 12th Feb - Fri 16th Feb           
Half term 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

One of the key threads that runs across all three academies of the Prospect 

Trust is Careers.  This has been a key theme at Tomlinscote in the past week 

with several talks and presentations to our students: 

 

 Careers at ISG (Construction/Project Management/Engineering)  

 A horticulture webinar with the RHS Wisley  

 Year 11 linguists welcomed Dr Mara Reis into school on Tuesday 

afternoon to deliver a presentation on careers associated with 

languages  

 Several students visited XTRAC Engineering Ltd in Thatcham with the 

emphasis on engineering 

 
Many thanks to all of the Year 10 families who attended the Post-16 

Progression and Work Experience evening on Monday. For those unable to 

attend - the information from the evening can be found on our school 

website: https://www.tomlinscoteschool.com/page/?

title=WORK+EXPERIENCE&pid=265 .   

Time is flying by and already Year 10 students are beginning to think about 

the next step on their educational journey. 

 

A reminder that the Year 9 Options Evening will take place in the Main Hall at 

7pm on Monday 29th January 2024.  It is an event for parents and carers only 

with students receiving a separate presentation the following morning at 

8.30am. 

 

I hope that you all have a lovely weekend. 
 
Mr Major 

Getting better pic tomorrow 

You are the artist of 

your own life. Don’t 

hand the paintbrush 

to anyone else” 

https://www.tomlinscoteschool.com/page/?title=WORK+EXPERIENCE&pid=265
https://www.tomlinscoteschool.com/page/?title=WORK+EXPERIENCE&pid=265


The Creative Arts Faculty arranged a wide range of exciting activities for Year 
9 on the theme of Diversity. The day concentrated on celebrating our 
differences and personalities through the medium of Creative Arts. 

Students spent a morning 
or afternoon in their 

chosen arts subject. It’s 
clear from their creative 
pieces that they had a 
wonderful time having 

been given ideas to 
explore and build upon. 

DAY - Year 9 

“Strength lies in differences, 

not in similarities” 



“Diversity is the one true thing that we all 

have in common. Celebrate it every day”. 

Winston Churchill 

Creative Digital Media, Drama and Photography 

provided great opportunities for students to ‘think 

outside the box’ and immerse themselves in something 

totally different. 
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The Sportshall athletics team took part in the district competition on Wednesday 17th January at SJB school. It 
was a great team effort with the boys team finishing 8th and the girls team finishing 7th.  

There were some great individual results with Owen Maxwell and Maisy Roberts finishing 1st in the Speed 
Bounce. Camellia Harding finishing 1st in the individual 6 lap race and 2nd in the Speed Bounce.   
 

Girls Team:  

Madeline, Henrietta, Harriet, Camellia, Maisy, Louise and Daniella 
 

Boys Team:  

Christiane, Owen, Louis, Matthew, Riley, Kai, Harvey and Andrew 
 
Congratulations to all of our participating students for engaging so enthusiastically in this great competition. 
 
“SportsHall Competitions are events for school age competitors, that encourage participation and have an 
emphasis on fun. They are predominantly held indoors in the UK all year round. The concept was created in the 
United Kingdom by George Bunner in 1976”.  

Year 9 Students 

Diphtheria, Tetanus, Polio Final School Booster and the Meningococcal ACWY Vaccination. 

e-consent must be completed by today Friday 26th January 2024 

Vaccinations are scheduled to take place on Thursday 1st and Friday 2nd February 2024.   

Details including the e-consent link can be found on the school website under Parents & Carers, Letters 

& Forms. 



Flamin’ Brilliant! 

“A flame test relies on an unknown chemical being placed into an open 

flame. Depending upon which colour of light is emitted by the chemical 

as it is put into the flame, a scientist can then use the colour emitted to 

determine the type of chemical present”. With this in mind, Year 11 

Chemistry students set about establishing what chemicals produced 

what coloured flame. Students dipped clean wires into a sample of 

compounds then placed them into the flame from their Bunsen 

burners. They then observed and noted the  beautiful array of colours. 

The chemicals of choice were Lithium, Sodium, Potassium, Calcium, 

Copper and Magnesium. The lesson was over in a flash! 



On Wednesday, our GCSE engineering students were invited to XTRAC Engineering Ltd in Thatcham to see their 
engineering operations for designing and making industry leading competition gearboxes for NASCAR, Indy and 
Formula 1 to name but a few.   
 

Students were met by Engineering director Mr Stuart Croot, who welcomed them with a presentation of the 
company. This was led by graduate engineers who proceeded to show the students around all the operations of 
the company from design to manufacture in their state of the art facilities. Students quizzed the graduates on their 
experiences and were able to see first hand what processes and quality go into cutting edge engineering. 
 

The experience was invaluable and students could see in practice the theory they had learnt in the classroom with 
Mr Jones.  Mr Croot also highlighted schemes on offer to get into the industry with apprenticeships and graduate 
schemes as well as offering work experience for Year 10 students through their website. This was such a 
worthwhile, rewarding and eye opening trip which gave our students a fantastic insight into the world of 
engineering.  

Tomlinscote students would like to say a big thank you to Mr Croot and the graduate engineers who gave up their 
time for the benefit of our students and to Mr Daniel for accompanying the trip. A return visit is already being 
planned for next year! 

Getting into gear! 



On Wednesday 24th January, 12 History students from Year 9 were invited to participate in a Holocaust 
Memorial Education Event at Chelsea FC’s training ground in Cobham.   

This opportunity came about through the partnership between Tomlinscote School and the Premier 
League Inspires program, delivered by Chelsea FC Foundation in school.   

The Foundation is committed to delivering educational projects around the theme of equality, diversity 
and inclusion. The School’s Education Department delivered this special event as part of their ‘No To 
Hate’ campaign. The Chelsea Foundation celebrates diversity in their club and their local communities 
and wants to be a “leading force” in the fight against all forms of hate.  

The 4 topics covered were: 

• Pre-war Jewish life 

• Life during the Holocaust 

• The impact across football and sport 

• Modern Antisemitism 

 

As part of the event, students received a carousel of workshops and team building challenges. This 
really was a fantastic opportunity for the students that they thoroughly engaged with. 



Year 10 Work Experience Programme 

Many thanks to all of the Year 10 families who attended the Post-16 Progression and Work Experience evening on 
Monday. We hope the information was useful and that students have hit the ground running in terms of 
organising work experience. For those unable to attend, the information from the evening can be found on our 
school website: https://www.tomlinscoteschool.com/page/?title=WORK+EXPERIENCE&pid=265  
 

A reminder that it is the student’s responsibility to secure their WEX placement, but we have lots of in-school 
support to help them. Each tutor group is currently being trained on the Grofar platform which is where students 
submit their placement details once they have something secured. Every Year 10 student also has a scheduled one 
to one appointment in school with the WEX team between now and February half term.  
 

If you have any questions regarding WEX then please contact either Miss Livesey or the WEX team directly on: 
wex@propsecttrust.org.uk 
 
 
 

Careers Insight session - Careers at ISG (Construction/Project Management/Engineering)  

Over 60 students were lucky enough to meet a team of 5 employees from ISG on Monday afternoon. The team 
came to talk to students about their company and about an exciting new project they are working on in 
Windlesham. ISG are a large construction firm who fit out offices around the country, offer engineering services, 
and construct large scale projects across all industry sectors. Previously, ISG has worked on Lord’s Cricket Ground, 
Kew Gardens and the 2012 Olympic Velodrome. Locally to Tomlinscote, ‘Project Apple UCB’ is a large scale project 
that ISG are currently building, this will be a research and development facility for neurological sciences to develop 
innovative treatments. Construction began on this project back in January 2022 and is due to finish this summer 
2024.  
 

Interested students got to hear about the variety of roles at ISG through a short introductory presentation from 
the team followed by a series of ‘career speed networking’ activities with each volunteer. Students had the 
autonomy to be able to ask as many questions of each volunteer as possible and find out a huge amount about the 
different roles within this company.  
 

It was an amazing experience and was so successful that there is a second session for another 60 plus students 
after February half term. A huge thank you to the team at ISG for putting on such an interactive and varied session 
for our students and we look forward to having you back again in a few weeks’ time! 

https://www.tomlinscoteschool.com/page/?title=WORK+EXPERIENCE&pid=265
mailto:wex@propsecttrust.org.uk


Careers Insight session - Careers in 
Horticulture  

On Wednesday morning, interested 
students took part in a webinar with 
the RHS Wisley regarding careers in 
Horticulture. The team provided 
students with an understanding of the 
variety of roles within horticulture and 
at the RHS gardens around the country. 
Students received a fascinating insight 
into the different jobs involved at sites 
like RHS Wisley and how people had got 
into these roles.  
Each volunteer talked through their 
daily roles and responsibilities and 
some of the weird and wonderful things 
they get asked by visitors to the 
gardens! 

Careers Insight session - Careers associated with Languages 
 

Year 11 linguists welcomed Dr Mara Reis into school on Tuesday afternoon to deliver a presentation on 
careers associated with Languages. Dr Reis has had very varied experiences throughout her career and she 
shared these and her ‘CV’ with the Year 11 students.  
Dr Reis began by highlighting the value of what learning a language does to our overall brain development and 
how useful this is for all sorts of activities. She then talked about the value of learning a language for future 
pathways and next steps. Dr Reis was very open with students about her experiences during her career 
spanning from translation to her work supporting dentistry and healthcare. As a speaker of 5 languages, it was 
a fantastic opportunity for students to see how what they are learning will help them in the future; no matter 
what career path they end up on!  
We would like to send our thanks to Dr Reis for volunteering to come into school to talk to our GCSE students. 



Tel: 01276 709050  

email: office@tomlinscoteschool.com  website: www.tomlinscoteschool.com 

RSPB Birdwatch Guide 

If you find yourself at a loose end this weekend why don’t you get involved in the RSPB ‘Big Garden Birdwatch’ 

2024. You will be helping them to understand how birds are faring in the nations gardens. Download the Guide 

just above the Robin! 

Congratulations to Amir Sultan in 9P for winning the ‘House 
Competition’ last week. 
 
He came up with a fantastic invention for the elderly and the judges 
were really impressed with his eloquent explanation of his idea.  
 
As a result of his winning idea Pankhurst has been awarded 100 
House Points. 

https://base-prod.rspb-prod.magnolia-platform.com/dam/jcr:705d419d-92a2-4675-8237-6aae0ff23259/Big%20Garden%20Birdwatch%20-%20How%20To%20-%20English.pdf





